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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Int. No: 
13-A

Committee:
Health


Title:

A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York and the New York city charter, in relation to the publication and distribution of materials detailing public health insurance options.

Sponsor:
By Council Members Moskowitz, the Speaker (Council Member Miller), Quinn, Katz, Liu, Reed, Rivera, Brewer, Clarke, Sears, Stewart, Vann, Oddo, and Gioia

Summary of Legislation: This legislation would amend Chapter One of the administrative code of the city of New York by adding a new section 17-183.  This legislation will require the Department of Public Health to develop and distribute a pamphlet containing information regarding the availability of public health insurance options.  Such pamphlet shall be produced annually and shall be printed in multiple languages, and shall be made available to any member of the public upon request.  This legislation would also amend Chapter Forty Seven of the New York City Charter by adding a new section 1069. This legislation will require certain City agencies to distribute these pamphlets to clients when they first apply for services or when they reconfirm or change their address. The Council has found that over one million New Yorkers are currently without any form of health insurance, and this procedure will help these and other New Yorkers learn about and possibly choose one of the listed public health insurance options.

Effective Date:
 This legislation would take effect 180 days after its enactment.



 



Fiscal Year in Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
Fiscal Year 2003


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective

FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY03

Revenues (+)
$0
$0
$0

Expenditures (-)
($157,000-$292,000)
($157,000-$292,000)
($157,000-$292,000)

Net
($157,000-$292,000)
($157,000 -$292,000)
($157,000-$292,000)

Impact on Revenues:


None.

Impact on Expenditures:
The cost of the development and the planning for distribution of the public health insurance pamphlets would be performed by existing agency staff.  Therefore, these costs would be absorbed within existing agency appropriations. The cost of distributing pamphlets to selected agencies and their contractors will be included in pre-existing mailings and therefore will be minimal. The cost of printing the pamphlets would range from $150,000 to $285,000.  The cost of translating the pamphlets into 7 languages would be $7,000.

Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs:
General fund.

Source of Information:


City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:


Michael Polenberg, Legislative Financial Analyst






Peter Bruno, Assistant Director 









City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:

January 30, 2002

FIS History:
Intro. 13-A was considered by the Committee on Health on February 20, 2002. 
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